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ST KIERAN'S CHRONICLE

To Learn To Love& 

We have our Open Days on Tuesday 28

March and Tuesday 4 April. I encourage
you to invite prospective families seeking a

high quality education to come and see for

themselves the difference we can make for

their child at St Kieran’s.

We are now enrolling for Kindergarten in

2024. Complete the enrolment form and

return to the office to arrange an

appointment time to meet with me to get to

know your child starting school next year. 

See you at the Welcome Party tomorrow

night. Looking forward to celebrating with

you.

Merit Awards
KB:        Harry B, Isla T
1B:        Mycroft H, Luca LS
1W:      Jad M, Stella L
2B:        Diego A, Axel C
3B:        Lucinda B, Rocky L
4B:        Fletcher C, Juana M
4W:      Harry H, Ava B
5B:        Grace P, Maddison R
6B:        Maylea C, Alexis P
6W:      David P, Irie W
PE:        Ruby N, Christopher P
 

Happy Birthday....
....to the following students celebrating

a birthday this week:

12 March:         Emily L, Kate L
13 March:         Odell S   
15 March:         Callum D
9 March:           Clara D, Olivia P



Environment Team

Learning and Teaching

Marisa Bombardieri 
Learning Diversity Teacher/Assistant

Principal




NAPLAN
Reading March 20 
Both classes 10:00am  
Language Conventions March 21
Year 5          9:15am
Year 3          11:30am 
Numeracy March 22
Year 3          9:30am
Year 5          11:30am

Parent Teacher Interviews will be held

during Weeks 9 and 10 of this term for

Years K-6. Interviews for students in K-6 will

start on Monday March 27 and end on

Wednesday April 5.

Please note that interviews are 3-way

interviews for the students from Years 2 to

6. Our practice of including students in the

process comes from a belief that this is a

way of developing self-reflection and

ownership of learning in our students – a

crucial part of empowering our students.
As with the MAI bookings, parents will be

able to book in a time via the Compass

portal. Instructions for booking can be found

HERE.
Interview times are 15 minutes in duration

and will be held in your child’s classroom. 

Parents will be able to access the booking

site to book a time from Monday March 20 to

Friday March 24. 
Your child will be bringing home an

Observation Sheet for you to fill in. Please

return it to the class teacher as soon as

possible. This will assist in ensuring all

aspects of your child’s progress will be

addressed.

REMINDER 
Open Classrooms

 Open Classrooms at 2.15pm on

Monday March 20.

We look forward to seeing you

there!




Congratulations to our Year 6

Environment Team who organised pot

plants for each classroom. Thank you

Bunnings for your wonderful donation.

https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/03/Quick-Guide-Conferences-Parent-Guide.pdf


Parish News
For all Parish bulletins from the Catholic

community of North Harbour please click

here 
Parish Gospel and Homily recordings

Facebook or via You Tube
For information regarding Sacraments

please contact Janette Davidson on 0408

866 521 or via email:

Sacraments@northharbourcatholic.org.a

u 

 



 
















SACRAMENTAL PROGRAM NEWS
First Reconciliation Practice Tuesday 14 March at

4pm in SK Church OR Wednesday 15 March at 7pm

in SC Church.



The 2023/2024 Children’s Sacramental Program

information is available at the back of both Churches
and can be downloaded from the parish website 

Our Baptism of Young Children Program (for

children aged 7 – 11 years) will commence on

Sunday 14 May 2023 after the 9.30am Mass at St

Kieran’s. The meetings will be held in the parish

centre. 



Please contact Janette on 0408 866 521 or at

sacraments@northharbourcatholic.org.au for

program details, dates and further information.




Religious Education
                                      Monday marked the 
                                     10-year anniversary 
                                      of Pope Francis as 
                                     head of the Catholic 
                                     Church. He was 
                                      reported as saying ‘It 
seems like yesterday…Time flies. When you
gather up today, it is already tomorrow.”
Very true words from our Pope! 

Former Cardinal Jorge Mario Bergoglio, the
first Latin American pontiff, has projected a
message of simplicity and compassion
during his time in the role. This message is
an important one for us to remember in our
lives—to focus on family, community and
love. 
 
As Easter approaches and Lent draws to a
close, we look towards what we can do in
these final weeks. Attached HERE is a
document published by the Diocese of
Broken Bay outlining ways that we can
respond to the physical, material, spiritual
and emotional needs of others. You may
find that you are already doing many of
these in the course of your everyday life—in
which case this document may allow you to
continue doing these in a more prayerful
way. 

Upcoming Parish Family Events 
Children’s Liturgy 
Thank you to the families who attended
Children’s Liturgy on Sunday. 
The parish would love to hear from
interested parents who might like to
volunteer to help present Children’s Liturgy.
Watch here for more information. 

YEAR 2 FAMILY MASS - SUNDAY 19
MARCH 9:30AM

Holy Week 
Holy Week activities this year will include: 
Palm Sunday presentation by Kindergarten -

Friday 31 March, 2:20pm in the school

playground.
Holy Week and Stations of the Cross - a

prayerful space will be set up daily in Room

9 for classes to visit.  
Holy Thursday Liturgy -Thursday 6 April,

12:15pm in the Church. This will be an

opportunity for parents to join us to reflect

on the events of Holy Week and draw our

term to a prayerful close. 
  

Mrs Nikki Delrennie
Religious Education Coordinator (Acting)

https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/northharbour
https://www.facebook.com/NorthHarbourCatholic
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCt8Dxm0ehFt-5r1ie9xOjLw
https://bbcatholic.org.au/northharbour
https://bbcatholic.org.au/northharbour
mailto:sacraments@northharbourcatholic.org.au
https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/03/Physical.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-8DZoCe_DDM&feature=youtu.be


Library News

Sport News
Swimming

Congratulations to the St Kieran’s swim team

who represented the school at Warringah

aquatic centre last Thursday. The team were

a credit to observe with exceptional effort

and sportsmanship. Congratulations to

Felicity.B she represented the Northern

Beaches Swim team and took part in the age

11 Breast stroke 50m race on Tuesday

evening.
Great work swimmers you should be very

proud of your efforts.

Lucy Middleton
Sports Co-ordinator








"Last Thursday, I participated in the Northern

Beaches Cluster Swimming Carnival at the

Warringah Aquatic Centre. I had a very fun

time racing. Unfortunately I wasn’t feeling

very well so I couldn’t participate in every

event yet I was very supported by my friends.

With their support and encouragement I

amazingly placed 3rd in Breast Stroke

making it to the Broken Bay Cluster Swim

Carnival at Mingara Central Coast. It was an

honour to represent St Kieran’s at this event

and I had a lot of fun." Felicity Bartlett. 






 



Netball
"In Stage 3, there are many sport

opportunities such as the Broken Bay
Catholic Schools Netball Trials. 
7 girls (Madeleine G, Sofia M, Madison R,

Ella C, Sophie M, Jacinta W and Maya H)

from stage 3 participated in the netball

trials at the Northern Beaches Indoor

Sports Centre on Monday. We all tried

our very best, although some of us didn’t

make it through to the second round, we

all had a great experience.

Jacinta W and Maya H were in the Top

15 out of 80+ girls in Sydney Catholic

School Diocese, competing for a spot in

the final 8 for the Broken Bay Netball

team.

The level of competitiveness was at

another level, unfortunately we didn’t

make it through to the official team but

that won't discourage us from trying out

for other Netball teams and competitions.

Ultimately we all had a wonderful

experience."
Jacinta W and Maya H.



P & F News

The New School Year drinks cocktail party is

tomorrow at the Forest Hotel and we

couldn't be more excited! With 80 tickets

sold we are in for a great night and would

like to thank you for purchasing your tickets.

Election Day BBQ Saturday 25 March -
9 days to go! 

VOLUNTEERS WE NEED YOU: 
Thank you to everyone who has already

signed up to assist on Election Day to

support us in raising funds for playground

and classroom resources.
The sign up genius link is now closed

however please reach out to the P&F at

pfskmv@gmail.com if you can please fill the

last few spots available in particular at lunch

time. Grandparents, extended family

members and friends are welcome to

volunteer too! 

Remember: the class who volunteers most

on a per head basis will get a mufti day with

a zooper dooper!

CAKE STALL:
Cake boxes will be going home next week

just before the election this can be collected

from in front of the canteen on Wednesday

and Thursday mornings next week before

the bell as well as Wednesday afternoon

before school pick up. We ask for parents to

send in baked goods to the canteen on

either Friday 24 March or by 10am on

Election Day. If you prefer please send in

bags of lollies this week so we can make up

individual lolly bags to sell.

BOOK SALE:
Year 6 will be running a second hand

book sale on election day. Please

donate any good quality children or

adult books in the boxes provided

outside the school office.

RAFFLE TICKETS:
Raffle tickets will be ready to sell at

the election BBQ next week! A BIG

THANK YOU to the Carroll Family

(Year 6) for donating the iPad this year

which will be the prize for the family

who sells the most raffle tickets. We

really appreciate your generosity. 




P&F Team

mailto:pfskmv@gmail.com


2023
Term 1: 
              Thurs 6 April Last Day Term 1
Term 2: 
              Wed 26 April First Day Term 2
              Thurs 29 June Last Day Term 2
Term 3:
              Mon 17 July First Day Term 3
              Fri 22 Sep     Last Day Term 3
Term 4: 
              Mon 9 Oct First Day Term 4
              Fri 15 Dec   Last Day Term 4
              

P & F News

Please sign up to volunteer in the canteen

for 2023 please click HERE to put your

name down for a shift or email Crystal:

crystal.pullen@dbb.catholic.edu.au 
 
We rely on volunteers to help run the

canteen, if we don't have enough

volunteers the canteen can't operate.

PLEASE NOTE: There will no longer be a

sushi option on Friday. Sushi will only be

available Wednesday and Thursday. 

Please join the St Kieran's Manly Vale

Canteen Facebook Group, to keep up to

date!

What's Happening

UPCOMING PROPOSED EVENTS:

MARCH
Fr 17 Mar:      New school year cocktail 
                        party
Sat 25 Mar:    NSW election BBQ - Volunteers 
                        required Term Dates

Canteen Orders

Upcoming dates

Read the latest article HERE from one of

Australia's most trusted parenting experts,

Dr Justin Coulson: Rites of Passage.

Parenting Ideas

TUESDAY 28 March -  OPEN DAY 5.30pm

TUESDAY 4 APRIL - OPEN DAY 9.15am 

https://signup.com/go/UDxzFxf
https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/03/Happy-Families_ArneRubenstein_RitesofPassage.pdf


Community News



skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/

Follow us: @ St Kieran's Catholic Primary School

st_kierans_manly_vale

https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/stkieransmanlyvale/
https://www.instagram.com/st_kierans_manly_vale/

